
This meeting will serve as 

both a celebration of DCFR’s 

75 years of service to the 

community and a look for-

ward to DCFR and Denver’s 

future in an increasingly 

globalized world.   Part party 

with wine, gifts and cake for 

all, door prizes and balloons 

and part an opportunity to 

reflect on DCFR’s past and 

future, the program will 

begin at 6:30 (not the typical 

7) and will feature a visit, 

presentation and Q&A by 

Denver Mayor Michael B. 

Hancock on “Denver as a 

Global City” as well as the 

presentation to the Mayor of 

the First Annual DCFR 

Leadership Award.  On ei-

ther side of the Mayor’s visit 

will be a viewing of DCFR’s 

recent Global Colorado 

Homeland Security Report 

appearance on RMPBS and a 

discussion of current and 

future DCFR Programming 

and Outreach, featuring the 

World Affairs Challenge, 

with plenty of time for 

dinner, cake, and discus-

sion.  We look forward 

to having you all join us 

to celebrate how far we 

have come as an organi-

zation and as a city and 

state as well as to re-

energize for another 75 

years of bringing the 

best dialogue and en-

gagement with national, 

international and global 

affairs to Colorado. 
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When: Tuesday,  May 13, 2014 

Where: Denver Country Club (1st & 

Gilpin) 

Time: 6:00 - 9 p.m. (cocktails from 6:00 

– 6:30 followed by dinner/speaker) 

 

 RSVP: Reservations to 
Polly Cox 

via pwcox@qwestoffice.net or 
call (303) 321-3231.  
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Ken Scott has a Juris Docto-

rate from Harvard Law 

School, and did his undergra-

duate studies in Political 

Science and Philosophy at the 

University of Colorado 

(Boulder).    He is currently 

involved with a human rights 

and war crimes project in 

South Sudan, and has also 

recently been appointed 

amicus prosecutor at the Uni-

ted Nations Special Tribunal 

for Lebanon in The Hague, in 

connection with some major 

obstruction of justice cases. 

Ken and his wife moved back 

to Denver from The Hague 

two years ago, and he joined 

DCFR in August 2013.    He 

thinks that one of the most 

valuable things about DCFR 

is having the opportunity to 

“meet other people who share 

a significant interest in fo-

reign relations and to hear 

some very good speakers.” 

He also thinks that DCRF’s 

work helps move Denver for-

ward as an international city.    

He looks forward to being 

increasingly involved with the 

organization. 

Ken doesn’t really have any 

indoor hobbies, but likes to 

downhill and cross-country 

ski in the winter, fly-fish, 

and hike and camp in the 

summer. 

Member of the Quarter: Ken Scott 

Word From the Board:  

guidance of Professor Su-

san N Dorsey, to develop a 

financial development 

plan . We also presented 

DCFR as a case to a grad-

uate seminar in Non-Profit 

Management Issues and 

Techniques with a team of 

students supervised by 

Professor Ted Zerwin.  

Both studies  have been 

completed and their au-

thors will be  making de-

tailed presentations to the 

Board of Directors at a 

special meeting.   We will, 

of course, present the find-

ings and our conclusions to 

the membership for its 

consideration early in 

the new season.  Before   

looking  to the future, 

however, we are plan-

ning a grand anniver-

sary celebration on My 

13 in which Mayor 

Hancock will partici-

pate.   I hope you will 

all be able to join us for 

what promises to be a 

memorable evening. 

As we approached the 

75th anniversary of 

DCFR,  the  Executive 

Committee decided that 

we should carry out a 

detailed assessment of 

our strengths and weak-

nesses in order to ensure 

that our next 75 years be 

even more successful   

than we have been until 

now.   Accordingly we 

requested our  own  able  

Yadira Rodriguez Bernal 

for her Financial Man-

agement and Fundrais-

ing in Non Profit Organi-

zations course under the 
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“meet other people 

who share a significant 

interest in foreign rela-

tions and to hear some 

very good speakers.”  

 

Dr. Joseph Szyliowitz 

President of the Den-

ver  Council of For-

eign Relations 



Outreach Update: Kremmling High School 
DCFR WORLD AFFAIRS CHALLENGE (WAC) GRANT 2014 

Remarkably interesting 

new members joined the 

DCFR during the spring, 

bringing a variety of life 

experiences and perspec-

tives. 

David Trickett: has a life-

time of work in the study 

and promotion of moral 

and ethical behavior.  After 

early work experience as a 

park ranger (how many of 

us aspired to do that?), he 

moved into higher educa-

tion as professor, campus 

chaplain, and eventually 

Dean of the Iliff School at 

the University of Denver.  

He now conducts the Jef-

ferson Circle, a program 

of ethical instruction for 

business, professional and 

government leaders.  

Erich Haakmeester: is 

providing leadership at 

the operational level, as 

city councilor in Dacono, 

and represents Dacono in 

the Denver Regional 

Council of Governments.  

A Navy veteran, his 

training and work has 

been in medicine, as 

registered nurse and 

EMT.  He is now in 

medical administration. 

 

Member News and Notes 

Page 3 

Volume 2    May 2014 

Teacher: Melanie Smith. 

Students: Jessica Lo-

Bello, Hayley Rohr, Jill 

Wilkinson, Megan Setliff, 

Natalia Dell, Katie Pe-

tersen, Payton Coleman  

and Iris Melendez  

West Grand High School of 

Kremmling was this year's 

recipient of the DCFR 

grant for participating in 

the 2014 WAC. The main 

topic was “Innovation and 

Technology in Global De-

velopment” and was held 

March 8th at Regis Univer-

sity. For this competition 

the students have to com-

plete a Global Awareness 

Quiz, make a formal 

presentation and solve a 

collaborative question in 

mixed student teams. Some 

of the students have been 

participating for up to four 

years. For this year they 

started working since De-

cember meeting every Fri-

day. Their presentation fo-

cused on getting running 

water into an existing birth-

ing center in Nepal. They 

were placed 3rd over teams 

from very prestigious 

schools. With this grant 

DCFR is supporting tomor-

row’s global leaders! For 

instance, one of the partici-

pants Jill, wants to work for 

Doctors Without Borders, 

Jessica is going to college to 

study human services, 

Iris wants to go into so-

cial work. All of them 

were persuaded to take 

that career path due to 

her participation in 

WAC. “We could not do 

this without your sup-

port” affirmed Melanie 

Schmidt teacher and advi-

sor. 

David Trickett 

Erich Haakmeester 



DCFR 

Housed @ The Korbel School 

University of Denver 

2201 South Gaylord 

Denver, Colorado 80208  

Phone: 303-871-2550  

 

E-mail: 

member.services@denvercfr.org 

Founded in 1938 as a committee of the Council on Foreign Relations 

in New York, the Denver Council on Foreign Relations (DCFR) is 

incorporated as an independent, non-partisan, non-profit [(501(c)3] 

organization.  Our mission is to conduct informed, non-partisan dis-

cussions on foreign policy among citizens, community leaders and 

policy makers; to heighten public awareness and expand under-

standing of contemporary and emerging international issues, locally 

and regionally; and to stimulate inputs to policy makers, based on 

research and related activities, that reflect perspectives developed in 

Denver and the Rocky Mountain region.  We welcome participation 

via membership or, for those contemplating application, as a guest 

at any of our speaker events or collateral programs.  
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Global Colorado: Global Health 

Global Colorado, DCFR’s on-

going examination of the interface 

of the global and the local will be 

taking on the question of global 

health in 2014-15.  Using a work-

ing model similar to the recently 

complete Homeland Security Pro-

ject, Global Colorado: Global 

Health will formally kick off in 

January of 2015.  For more infor-

mation, contact Lew-

is.Griffith@du.edu 

Membership Process 

DCFR operates as a Member 

based organization with current 

members nominating new mem-

bers for membership or new 

members submitting a request 

for membership of the DCFR 

Board via Membership Director 

Curtis Cook.  Membership dues 

are $350 per person or $650 per 

couple. Dr. Cook can be reached 

for all forms of membership in-

quiries via 

ccook@coloradocollege.edu 

 

Upcoming Events 

Visit us! www.denvercfr.org 


